TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

MEETING MINUTES

September 14, 2009

Board Members Present:



Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq., Chairman                          A. Joseph Scott, III, Esq

James Shahda, Vice Chairman
HodgsonRuss,LLP, Agency Counsel and Bond Counsel

Michael Bopp, Treasurer



Donald Csaposs, CEO 

Anthony Carrow, Secretary


William Adams, CFO

Christopher Bombardier, Ass't 


Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant

Secretary/Ass't Treasurer

Board Members Absent:



Staff Members Absent:

None






None




Other Attendees:

None

Chairman Young called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency, held in the second floor conference room at Guilderland Town Hall on Monday, September 14, 2009 to order at 8:05 a.m.

I. Chairperson's Report 

None.

II.
Treasurer's Report


Mr. Bopp indicated that there was no report other than routine expenses.  

III.
Old Business
The meeting minutes from the March 26, 2009 meeting were presented to the board members.  A motion was made by Mr. Bopp to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Young, and unanimously approved. 

IV.
New Business

A. Recommendation by IDA Audit Committee re: approval of the 2010 Proposed Budget. 

Mr. Bopp presented the proposed 2010 budget that was recommended by the Audit Committee.  A motion made by Mr. Bopp to approve the 2010 Proposed Budget , seconded by Mr. Young, and unanimously approved.

B. Status of PARIS filing re: Proposed 

Mr. Adams indicated that the 2010 Proposed Budget will be filed today or tomorrow, well within the 90 day deadline.

C. Update from Attorney Scott re: Legislative Issues and IDA’s.

Attorney Scott indicated that there are no updates regarding the IDA legislation.  Their firm is looking into alternative methods to fund IDA projects for not-for-profits, including creating a separate non-profit corporation to fund larger  projects.  The Board discussed the costs involved.  The Directors of the Not-for-Profit (NFP) would be the same as the current IDA board and would control the corporation.  


Attorney Scott also recommended that the Board meet in February or March of 2010 for best practices updates.  Chairman Young suggested that representatives from Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte, CPA’s attend as well.


Ms. Cure will contact Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte, CPA’s in December to request 1099’s for staff and employee information for next year’s audit.

Mr. Shahda asked about the status of Empire Zones and any upcoming nano-tech prospects for Guilderland.  Mr. Csaposs indicated that the Town has no projects to recommend to the IDA at this time.  Glassworks Village, Northeast Industrial Park, Railroad Ave. projects were also discussed.

On a motion made by Mr. Shahda and seconded by Mr. Bombardier, Chairman

Young adjourned the meeting of the Guilderland Industrial Development Agency at 8:36 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cure

Administrative Assistant

